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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

24 September 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Commander, Navy 

Personnel Command (NPC) letter 1900 PERS-312/SA of 5 June 2024.  

 

You requested to correct your Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty (DD Form 

214) to show that time at  is 

reflected as active duty.  The Board in its review of your entire record and application, carefully 

weighed all potentially mitigating factors, to include your assertions.  In accordance with 10 

U.S.C. United States Code, service performed while a member of the program shall not be 

counted in determining eligibility for retirement or in computing years of service creditable 

under section 205 of title 37.  Therefore, the Board concluded that correcting your DD Form 214 

to add your time served while in the program to your net active service is not authorized.  

However, the years of service at  as a medical student are creditable in computing retired 

pay.  This was explained in the  certificate 

you were issued on 3 July 2019.  The Board substantially concurred with the comments 

contained in the aforementioned advisory opinion that your time served at  should have 

been listed on your DD Form 214.  Accordingly, a Correction to DD Form 214 (DD Form 215) 

has been issued to annotate the dates you attended  in Block 18 (remarks).  The Board 

determined that no further change to your record is warranted.   






